
 

 

 

 

Recommendation: 

That the memorandum from John Dunlop, Manager, Indigenous Relations, Heritage & 

Museums, dated November 29, 2023, be approved as the proposed project does not 

significantly alter the character of the village. 

Background: 

Public spaces within the Meadowvale Village Heritage Conservation District are designated 

under Part V of the Ontario Heritage Act. Repair and replacement work within public areas is 

considered a non-substantive alteration under the District Plan. However, given the sensitivity 

and high visibility of this section of the village, the alteration is considered substantive and a 

permit is required.   

Comments: 

The City of Mississauga’s Traffic Management and Municipal Parking Division is in preparation 

to install speed cushions along Old Derry Road.  

The City is looking to install traffic calming measures along Old Derry Road to reduce the speed 

of traffic. Two speed cushions will be installed along Old Derry Road within the Heritage 

Conservation District (HCD). Another three will me installed on Old Derry Road just east of the 

HCD. The two speed cushions within the HCD will be installed just east of Old Mill Lane and 

Pond Street respectively. For more information, please see Appendix 1.  

Heritage Planning staff have collaborated with the Traffic Management and Municipal Parking 

Division on the project and concur that the speed cushions will assist in mitigating the traffic 

concerns along Old Derry Road. These measures are reversible and will have a minimal impact 

on the character of the HCD. Staff recommend that the project be approved.  
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Please note, Heritage By-law 78-2018 delegates authority to the Director for all alterations in 
HCDs save for demolition and new construction. As such, the heritage permit can be issued 
following this meeting with a motion from this subcommittee.  

Conclusion: 

City of Mississauga’s Traffic Management and Municipal Parking Division are proposing traffic 

calming measures along Old Derry Road. This proposal will have a minimal impact on the 

characteristics of the HCD and staff recommend the project be approved.   

 
Attachments 
 
Appendix 1: Project Description 

 

 

Prepared by: Andrew Douglas, Heritage Analyst, Indigenous Relation, Heritage & Museums   
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